SCHEDULE OF LITURGIES

Mon., Feb. 19th	St. Kevin's	Prayer Group		
Tues, Feb. 20 th	St. Kevin's	Marty Vickers Special Intentions of Suzanne Rowe Linda Pinsent		
7:00 pm		Holy Hour		
Wed., Feb. 21 st 9:30 am	St. Kevin's	Special Intentions of Barbara McBride Robyn Downey Leonard Miller		
Thurs., Feb. 22 nd 9:30 am	St. Kevin's	Adam Lundrigan Special Intentions of Barbara McBride Leo Dooling		
Fri., Feb. 23 rd 9:30 am	St. Kevin's	Kevin Putt James Battcock Rose Furlong		
10:00 am	St. Kevin's	Holy Hour		
Sat. Feb. 24 th 5:00 pm	St. Kevin's	Deceased of Pendergast Family Bermard Maloney Deceased of Ezekiel Family		
Sun., Feb., 25 th 9:30 am	St. Joseph's	Harry Chafe Special Intentions of Barbara Chafe Janet Birmingham		
Sun., Feb. 25 th 11:00 am	St. Kevin's	For all parishioners of St. Kevin's & St. Joseph's Parishes		

LAST WEEK'S COLLECTION

St. Kevin's Parish		St. Joseph's Parish			
Sunday Coll:	\$	1,745.30	Sunday Collection:	\$	511.25
Food Bank Coll:	\$	45.00	Heat & Light Coll:	\$	5.00
New Year's Coll:	\$	25.00	Donation:	\$	20.00
Heat & Light Coll	: \$	20.00			

Sanctuary Lamps: Feb. 18th St. Kevin's Church: Patrick & Robert Howlett

St. Kevin's Chapel: Cyril Guiney

St. Joseph's Church: Margaret & Val Noonan

Weekday Masses & Office Closure - The Parish Office will be closed and weekday Mass will be cancelled in the event of inclement weather and schools are closed. Also please note that weekday Mass will also be cancelled in the event of a funeral. If you plan on attending a Mass during the week, please call the Office to ensure Mass will be going ahead as scheduled. The message on the phone and website will also be updated in the event of cancellation.

Baptism Preparation - every second month - next Preparation is on Monday, February 12th. Baptisms take place each month on 3rd full weekend at St. Kevin's & 4th full weekend at St. Joseph's. PLEASE NOTE THAT A COPY OF YOUR CHILD'S BIRTH CERTIFICATE IS NOW REQUIRED AND MUST BE SUBMITTED BEFORE BAPTISM. THANK YOU.

First Sunday of Lent - February 18, 2018 - "Christ suffered for sins once for all, the righteous for the unrighteous, in order to bring you to God". Is He prompting you to suffer with Him, bringing other to God as a priest or in the consecrated life? Call Father Jeff Kolonel at (709)745-8183 or Father Ray Earle (709)488-2525 or email: vocations@rcsj.org

Sacramental Preparation - The next parent/children meeting for First Communion will take place on Sunday, February 11th at 12 Noon (after 11 am Mass) at St. Kevin's Parish.

2017 Tax Receipts - Now available in each church.

Church Envelopes - We ask that you please pick up your church envelopes by *February 15th*. After that date, those remaining will be taken out of our envelope listing. Next year we will be reducing the number of envelopes ordered and reassigning envelope numbers. Please don't be alarmed if your envelope number changes next year (2019). All donations will be recorded under your name and new number and your tax receipt for 2018 will be issued under your old number. We are doing this because the envelopes are costly and we have a large number not used each year. Thank you for understanding.

Goulds Lions Club Community Food Drive Blitz - will take place on Monday, Feb. 19th from 6 - 8pm. If inclement weather it will go ahead on Tuesday, Feb. 20th. Volunteers can meet at the Goulds Lions Club at 5:30 pm on Monday. Refreshments will be served afterwards. If you have any questions please contact Danny Ridgeley at dannyridgely@gnail.com. Thank you.

Knights of Columbus - If you're interested in helping those in need, serving our parish, growing in faith or obtaining exclusive access to top-rated insurance protection for your family, then the Knights of Columbus is the organization for you. The K of C will conduct a membership drive after each Mass at St. Kevin's on March 3 & 4 to recruit members for the reactivation of JJ Murray Council. This council will serve the needs of St. Kevin's and St. Joseph's Parishes. For info, visit kofc.org, or kofcnl.org or contact Ray Bonia District Deputy # 3, NL State Council at 738-5004 or ray.bonia@nf.sympatico.ca .

CWL Lenten Project - beginning the first Sunday of Lent (Feb. 18th), the CWL will be collecting specific basic items for our local food bank which are in short supply and not items that are usually donated through food drives. These items are: *Butter, tin milk, sugar, teabags, coffee, ketchup, mustard, detergent and dish liquid.* There will be a box located at the entrance of St. Kevin's Church for anyone who would like to make a donation.

Stations of the Cross Schedule - Below is the schedule for church groups during Lent. If you are not available for the time scheduled please arrange to change times with another group.

Feb. 19th - Bereavement Team

Feb. 26th - Youth Group

March 5th - Baptism Team

March 19th - Marian Prayer Group

March 26th - Catholic Women's League

March 30th - Children's Liturgy Group

March 12th - Family Aid

Stations of the Cross take place at St. Kevin's Parish Monday evenings at 7 pm during Lent.

Parking at St. Joseph's Parish - we have received notice from PHMC Town Council with reference to parking on the road during Mass and other services. NO Parking signs have been erected by the Town and we are asked to adhere to them. Thank you for your cooperation.

24 Hour Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament - You are INVITED to spend an hour with JESUS from 9:30 a.m. March 22^{nd} to 10:00 a.m. March 23rd, 2018. We pray for all those in authority, especially our spiritual and political leaders, that they be filled and guided by the Holy Spirit in their decision making. Mary Queen of the World Parish, 777 Topsail Road, Mount Pearl, NL

WEEKLY SPIN - Winning number for Feb. 18th for St. Kevin's and Feb.16^h for St. Joseph's is # 121. We have 20 tickets that are available for sale if anyone is interested. Contact the Parish office.

disciples of Jesus Christ? The Archdiocese of St. John's offers monthly sessions, usually on the third Saturday of the month. All are welcome to the sessions, and people can avail of just one session, or a number of them, or all of them, if they wish. To register call MaryLou Sweetapple at 726-3660, ext. 280 THE CENTRE FOR LIFE - The Centre offers free, confidential professional pregnancy and post-abortion counselling. Please email counsellors@centreforlife.ca or Linda Holden 579–1500. WORLD YOUTH DAY – PANAMA will be held in January 2019. This pilgrimage is for young adults, aged 18-35 and the theme will be "I am the servant of the Lord. May it be done to me according to your word." (Lk 1:38). If you would like more info, please contact Sara at sbroderick@rcsj.org CALLING ALL WANNA BE SINGERS! Registration is now taking place for the 4th annual Let's Make A Choir, directed by Dr. Valerie Long. Sessions take place at St. Teresa's Hall Thursday evenings from March to May, cost \$150.00. Spaces are filling up fast! Contact letsmakeachoir@gmail.com STEUBENVILLE ATLANTIC - REVEALED - The Steubenville series of conferences are held across North America each year. They seek to invite teens into a life-changing relationship with Jesus Christ and His Church, empowering them to live as His disciples. These conferences are high energy events featuring inspiring talks, amazing music and worship, and opportunities for encounter with Jesus through the Eucharist and the sacrament of reconciliation. Each year, young people from our Archdiocese travel to Halifax, NS to attend the "Atlantic" conference. This year, it will be held from July 6-8 at Dalhousie University. Youth between the ages 14-21 are encouraged to join us! We will be holding an information session about this year's conference on Wednesday, February 21st at 6:30 pm. This session will be held at the Pastoral Centre, attached to the Basilica. For more information on this conference, please contact Sara at sbroderick@rcsj.org THE CANADIAN BIBLE SOCIETY is looking for a Representative from each parish to train as a congregational representative. If you currently are a church representative or wish to be one please e-mail Gerry Donahue at gdonahue@crosbiejob.com or cell phone (709) 727-4513.

CATECHETICAL SESSION FOR ADULTS- Growing in Faith Series - Do you want to know more

about your faith. Would you like to meet with other adults who seek to learn, explore and grow as

ST. JOSEPH'S MOTHER'S DAY DRAW

Prize: \$10,000 Tickets are: \$100.00 (only 300 printed)

Payment for the ticket can be made in instalments if you wish to pay that way. We are asking each family to please take one ticket and if you can take more that would be wonderful!!

Tickets available at the back of St. Joseph's Church.

Tickets also available at the Parish Office.

St. Joseph's Cash Bingo

Every Wednesday evening at 8 pm

Straight Line - \$15

Special Games - \$25

Last game - \$50

Cards 3/\$5 Lots of spins of the wheel

ST. KEVIN'S & ST. JOSEPH'S PARISHES

P.O. Box 520, Goulds, NL, A1S 1G6

Parish Office: 745-8183 Fax: 745-8629 Parish Hall: 745-2220 Family Aid: 745-2460

Email: stkevinsparish@gmail.com Website: www.stjstk.ca

First Sunday of Lent February 18th, 2018

The time is fulfilled! The Kingdom of God has come near.



Parish Priest: Father Jeffrey Kolonel Mass Schedule: Please see inside bulletin

Parish Secretary: Patsy Hynes Confessions: Saturday: 4:00 - 4:45 pm - St Kevin's

Sunday: 8:45 - 9:15 am - St. Joseph's Parish

Hall Manager: Keith Lee

Catechetical Coordinators: Fr. Jeff Kolonel
Paula Everard & Philomena Seaward

Office Hours: 9:30 - 5:00 pm Mon. - Thurs.

930 - 3 pm - Friday

Baptisms: Third weekend of month - St. Kevin's

Fourth weekend of month - St. Joseph's

Funerals: If there is a funeral on a weekday, it

replaces the Mass of that day.

